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RESIGNATION FROM LIBERAL PARTY 
Statement 

HON ALAN CADBY (North Metropolitan) [5.36 pm]:  I prepared about six different member’s statements for 
this evening, depending on the mood I was in during the day.  I just hope that the one I have selected reflects the 
mood of the moment.  I was interested in some comments made last week by Hon Colin Barnett, the 
parliamentary leader of the Liberal Party.  I understand that yesterday he reinforced those comments, according 
to the media reports of the meeting of the Parliamentary Liberal Party.  He spoke of the need for Liberals to be 
unified and loyal.  I have now been placed in quite an interesting position.  Loyalty is not just a word; it 
describes a set of actions that can be seen and easily measured.  In my time as a Liberal member of Parliament, I 
have given Colin Barnett and the Liberal Party considerable loyalty.  During the recent challenging times, 
despite considerable prompting from the media and others, I have remained loyal and not publicly criticised 
anyone in the Liberal Party or any process of the Liberal Party.  Despite this demonstration of my loyalty, I am 
disappointed that I have not received the same level of loyalty from some quarters of the Liberal Party.  I must 
admit I was disappointed that Colin Barnett did not make any public comments of support towards me before my 
pre-selection or before the meeting of state council.  I ask members to contrast this to the public support he 
rightly gave to sitting members John Day, Hon Simon O’Brien and Hon Barbara Scott.  I think they deserve that 
support and I was pleased they received it from the leader.  In addition, I ask members to consider the 
unconditional support he has given Peter Collier.  Loyalty, as I said earlier, can be seen and measured.  Let us 
compare the measurable loyalty of Colin Barnett with that of the Premier Geoff Gallop.  We all know the Labor 
Party is having difficulty with its pre-selection process.  However, the Premier has publicly demonstrated that he 
understands the meaning of loyalty.  Although I am sure he does not like all of his colleagues - it would surprise 
me if he did - he has publicly stated he wants all his sitting members to be re-endorsed.  It is quite a contrast to 
the experience we received in the Liberal Party.  I suggest what a difference leadership can make to the cohesion 
of a team.   

I can only speculate on the motivation for my dumping, but I do not believe it has anything to do with my work 
ethic or performance as a member of this House.  I do not believe that it is in the best interests of the Liberal 
Party that I remain within an organisation that has no confidence in me.  As a result of the party’s non-
endorsement, I have been left with no alternative but to announce today my resignation from the Parliamentary 
Liberal Party.  I have received a tremendous amount of support from my colleagues in this House.  They have all 
stated quite clearly that I should not burn my bridges.  It is the same sort of advice I would give to them if the 
roles were reversed.  Unfortunately, this is a point of principle from which there is no turning back.  I have also 
been surprised by the support given to me by members of the Labor Party, even those from the other place whom 
I hardly know.  I hope their motives are correct.  I will now complete my term working for the constituents of the 
North Metropolitan Region as an Independent member of Parliament.  As such, I will be able to consider all 
legislation on its merits and its benefits to my constituents.  This consideration will be without regard of party 
political philosophies and based solely on the benefits to the electorate of the North Metropolitan Region. 

What has happened to me in recent weeks is not extraordinary or unique.  It is just part of political life.  All of us 
in this House enter politics with our eyes wide open.  We are prepared for any eventuality.  We have positive and 
negative experiences in our job; it comes with the territory.  It is important to me that I accept with grace the 
recent disappointments and move on to handle important legislation from an independent point of view that will 
be dealt with by this House.  In my last comments as a Liberal, I thank my Liberal colleagues in this House for 
their support over the past three years.  I apologise to them for leaving this homogeneous group in this way.  I 
also thank those members of Moore division of the Liberal Party and other Liberals who have supported me over 
the years and, in particular, over the past three to four weeks.  I thank them for their support; it has been an 
important factor in my term as a member of the Legislative Council.  I am looking positively towards the future.  
Those people who hope that this experience will dampen my positive outlook on life will be very disappointed. 
 


